
 

The past winter has left its impact on not only the landscaping around 
our homes but also on the landscaping  around our church home. Your 
Board of Directors have selected May 15, 2010 beginning at 8 AM  as a 
work day, to not only repair the damage caused by the cold weather, 
but also to add improvements to our grounds. We are asking you to 
plan  on participating on May 15 to assist us in making our church 
grounds a show place  for the area. We will endeavor to make the day 
a festive event with hotdogs, chips and soft drinks to reward  efforts for  
your hard work. 
 

To effectively plan for May 15 we ask your participation  in 
taking a few moments of your time, prior to May 15, to tour 
our church grounds, and examine our Church exterior and 
offer suggestions on ways to add to the beauty of our church 
grounds.  
 

The Board of Directors have suggested a number of items such as 
window cleaning, painting curbs to allow more visibility, caulking areas 
needing attention, Shrubbery trimming, annual planting, and yes even 
painting. These are only a few of the ideas offered but as the saying 
goes, “ two heads are better than one” so please take a few moments, 
do a walk thru, and jot your suggestions down and turn them in to the 
church office. This will not only allow us to plan for an effective work 
day, but also to ensure that we have the materials necessary to 
complete the tasks scheduled for the day. 
 
Roy Lange 
Board of Directors 

May, 2010 
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YOUTH 
Well, here we are again! LOVING, LEARNING, AND 
LEADING! 
Spring Break’s Spring Retreat to 30th Anniversary of 
Young Christian’s Weekend at Silver Dollar City was 
an absolute success.  We left on that Friday at noon 
and stayed at Willow Ridge.  Janelle Engle and I 
stayed with the girls in a condo.  Jon and Jessica 
Mendoza  stayed with the boys in their condo.  My 
husband, Eric, came along as an extra male 
chaperone.  The kids swam in the resort’s indoor pool.  
Then we made a Baked Potato Bar for dinner before 
heading to the concert to kick off the start of Young 
Christian’s Weekend.   
 
After the concert, we gathered in one of the condos 
and discussed the workshops for the next day.   On Saturday morning, Jon Mendoza made the kids a 
huge stack of flapjacks for breakfast.  We headed to the park with all the youth wearing their Retreat t-
shirts.  We had an awesome day filled with fun, and learning and listening about our Lord at our 
workshop.  We will definitely do this  again next year. 
 
Many of our youth attended  the Break the Mold Purity conference held at NWACC in April. They heard 
several speakers on living pure for God by keeping pure what goes into their minds and hearts.  This can 
be done by controlling their music, video games, what they access on the computer, language, what they 
watch on TV and movies and, of course, saving themselves for marriage. Every month the kids are also 
helping put on Rotation kickoff weeks for the Children's classes by dramatizing the story and playing 
games with the kids.   

Well, howdy ya’ll. I have been very busy in the past month. We now have a children’s ministry blog, 
www.bv1stkids.blogspot.com. It is filled with all of the information that you may ever need for you child. It 
has permission slips, event forms, VBS, and so much more.  I will be updating as needed. You can go to 
the blog and click on subscribe, it will email you when I make any changes. 
 
By the time you read this we will be in our third unit of rotation.  I really think that the children like this for-
mat of Sunday School.  I quizzed them on what the symbols of Holy Week were, they remembered almost 
all 12 and the meanings of them all!  We are studying creation this unit and I am really excited about the 
art they will be doing! They will be Michelangelo for a day and create their own Sistine Chapel paintings, 
laying on their backs to paint. 
 
We have received the Camp Tanako 2010 Calendar.  For those of you not familiar with Camp Tanako, 
this is a United Methodist camp in Hot Springs, AR. The camp provides fun, faith and friendship for camp-
ers 1st grade to 12th grade.  This year the theme is “Be a Hero”.  The campers will study hero’s in both the 
old testament and the new testament. If you would like more information you can go to www.tanako.org or 
call me 479-426-5136. 

CHILDREN 
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EDUCATION 

 

 

WOW Wednesdays still has room for you!  A new 
four-week class beginning May 5 will compliment 
Pastor Sara’s sermon series: 

“Just Walk Across the Room” by Bill Hybels 

Wednesday, May 5 for 4 weeks 6:15—7:45 pm 

Facilitator - Bill Bainbridge 

What if you knew that by simply crossing the room 
and saying hello to someone, you could change 
that person’s forever?  Come and learn how to let 
the Holy Spirit guide you to make others feel truly 
welcome. 
 

Come at 5:30pm and enjoy a supper with friends 

for only $5.  Then stay for one of the classes.  Each 

segment of the Scrapbooking Class is stand alone, 

so come for any or all.  Call the office to see what 

classes you can still get in on.   

Faithsharing through Scrapbooking                                             

Facilitator – Alana Sanderson (657-6148) Topics 

include: * Using Color * Embellishing * Distressing * 

Heritage Albums * Recipe Scrapbooks * Power 

Layouts. 

Enrich Your Prayer Life                     

Facilitator - Marilyn Hertel 

 
SHAPE - Spiritual Gifts, Heart, Abilities,                      

 Personality, and Experience  

Facilitator - Ed Jenner 

 

Old Testament Bible Study 

Facilitator – Nelson Hamrick 

 

Youth & Children Music - Chimes                 

Wednesday, 10 weeks, 5:00 - 5:45 pm. 

Facilitator: Dr. Larry Zehring 

 

S.A.L.T. (Single Adults Learning Together) 

Wednesday - 1st and 3rd - ongoing 7—8:30 pm 

Facilitator: Peggy Gamble 

 

E-MAIL ADDRESSES 
 

The church office is still seeking e-mail 
addresses for our church members. We will 
use it as one more way to notify members of 
church closings, or to get in touch with 
individual members as needed. Just  
e-mail your own address to the church at 
fumcbv@cox-internet.com  

CONGREGATIONAL 
CARE 

 
  P.A.C.E. 

 
People with Arthritis Can Exercise 

 

This exercise class is for anyone who would like 
to attend.  Come to Becker Hall each Wednesday 
afternoon at 4:00 p.m.  For more information call 

Barbara Brooks @ 876-5353 
 

 
     BLOOD PRESSURE CHECKS 

 
Blood pressure checks are available the first 
Sunday of each month in the Chapel between 
services.  Keeping your blood pressure under 

control can reduce health risks!  Check yours on 
SUNDAY, MAY 2nd. 

 
 

         NORTHWEST HEALTH SYSTEM  
        Senior Circle - Lunch & Learn 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 - 12 Noon - 1:00 p.m. 
            

"A BREATH OF FRESH AIR" 
 

A pulmonologist will discuss common lung  
problems & ways to keep lungs healthy.  Lunch  
will be provided.  No charge to attend, but you  
must RSVP to attend by calling 800-734-2024.   
Location:  United Lutheran Church, 100 Cooper 

Road, Bella Vista. 
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UMW FRIENDSHIP QUILT   

A HIGHLIGHT OF THE 2010 BAZAAR 
 

HAVE YOUR NAME MACHINE EMBROIDERED IN ONE OF THE TWELVE SPACES  
ON ONE OF THE 34 BLOCKS FOR ONLY $10 PER NAME.  

 

THE FINISHED QUILT WILL HANG IN THE STAIRWELL  
LEADING TO THE LOWER LEVEL OF THE CHURCH.   

 

Of course, all proceeds will go to local organizations. 
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN  

               
                BAZAAR NEWS 
 
Thank you , to all that have 
responded with fabric. It really has 
helped. Below are more needs: 
• Small white boxes( jewelry 

boxes) for jewelry that is being 
made for the bazaar.  

• People to embroider kitchen 
towels, make scrubbers, paint, 
help with the crafts.  

• Save empty glass bottles for our 
salad dressing that sells at the 
bazaar.  

 
Pease help us make our Bazaar for 
2010 a huge success. Questions 
please call Pat Jenkins or Gladys 
Jutte. 
 

Circle 
Meeting 
Date 

Time & 
Place Program 

Charity 
Tuesday, 
May ll 

Chapel  
9:00 a.m. 

How I Met My Husband by Mem-
bers 

    

Hope 
Thursday, 
May 13 

Chapel  
l:00 p.m. 

Report on UMW Assembly by cir-
cle members who attended 

    

Martha 
Monday 
May 16 

Chapel 
9:00 a.m. 

Report on UMW Assembly by cir-
cle members 

    

Naomi 
Tuesday 
May 18 

Chapel  
l:30 p.m. 

Wanda Roe will speak on Arkan-
sas History 

    

Sarah 
Tuesday 
May11 

Chapel  
l:00 p.m. `Hymmology by Dawn Thompson 

    

Eve-
ning 

Thursday 
May 20 

Chapel 
7:00 p.m. 

B.J. Raney will continue "Attitude 
is your Paint Brush" 

    

UMW CIRCLE’s for MAY 

UMW Donates Quilt Tops and Funds to Quilts of Valor Project 
 

 UMW members and guests had the privilege of hearing a presentation on the Quilts of Valor (QOV)                       
 Project at the March 24 quarterly luncheon.  Donna Roche of Rogers, northwest Arkansas coordinator                             
for QOV told the group that over 500 quilts from northwest Arkansas have been presented to wounded 
military service personnel, veterans and military medical personnel at military hospitals in Iraq, Afghanistan, 
Germany and Veterans Administration Hospitals throughout the United States.  Each red, white and blue 
quilt is approximately 50” by 70” in size.  When quilts are ready to be mailed, the national QOV office 
determines which medical facility needs them.   
 

Donna shared letters from wounded heroes, their families and medical personnel who have received quilts 
and expressed their heartfelt gratitude.  Over 26,000 quilts have been donated nationally  
 

About 15 of our UMW members met on two different dates and sewed seven quilt tops which were 
presented to Donna along with a matching pillow case for each, fabric for backing, and nearly $300 to help 
defray shipping costs.   For more information about QOV Foundation, check their website at QOVF.org. 



 

CHURCH WOMEN UNITED 

MAY FRIE�DSHIP DAY 

 
May Friendship Day, sponsored by Church Women 
United, will be celebrated at United Lutheran Church, 
100 Cooper road, in Bella vista on Friday, May 7, 
2010.   
 

Lunch will be served at 12:00 pm, followed at 1:00 pm 
by the program.  Church Women United provides the 
ecumenical dimension of the women members of the 
churches and allows women to take some initiative in 
the way they express their faith in today’s world.  We 
are members of different churches and Church Women 
United gives us a channel through which we work to-
gether.  The Fellowship of the Least Coin will be col-
lected during the May Friendship Day Program.  All 
women in the community are invited to attend.   
 

The theme for the day is “Living The Vision”. 
 

Please bring non-perishable food items, cleaning sup-
plies, and paper goods of all kinds for: The Salvation 
Army Emergency Shelter.   

THE GOOD NEWS 
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OPPORTUNITIES 

  

 
  

MAY 10-13 MAY SPRING PLANTING 
YOU are personally invited to a spring planting.  
Mark your calendars, and come one, come all... 
It's not on the smooth Grass, by the side of a 
Wood, but right here in your very own Mount Se-
quoyah Neighborhood!  Rates: $25.50 per person 
per day for meals. Lodging is provided at no cost.  
 
OCTOBER 18-22 LEAVES OF GOLD 
This retreat features worship, fellowship, work-
shops, tours, laughter, learning and fun during the 
turning of the leaves to gold at Mount Sequoyah!   
Bishop Richard Wilke will be the featured worship 
leader.   
 
OCTOBER 25-28 AUTUMN TIME RETREAT 
Autumn Time is a wonderful experience featuring 
Worship, praise, fellowship, laughter and fun!  
Workshops include Centering Prayer, Spiritual 
Journaling, Exercise, Nutrition Workshop are all 
part of this time away from the normal week and a 
time of renewal and fellowship! 
 
Program and Lodging registration: Contact 
Mount Sequoyah at 479.443.4531 or 
800.760.8126 to get specifics about any of the 
programs.  Or go to their webpage. 

News from the Mountain 

Metfield Methodist  
 

Join us on Saturday, May 22 for a trip to the 
George Washington Carver National Park followed 
by a picnic lunch. We will leave from the church 
parking lot at 9:30 a.m. Table ware, drinks and 
sandwich meat will be provided. Please bring a 
salad, vegetable or dessert.  Also, please remem-
ber to wear your MM shirt if you have one.  Ques-
tions? Call Cheryl 876-5172. 

Looking for missing  
tablecloths 

Please check your counters and 

drawers to see if perhaps you have 

taken a table cloth home to wash 

and clean during the last year. It is certainly very 

easy to set it to the side and forget it.  We need 

them at the church.   Thanks for all of your help.   

 Evening Craft Workshops 
Like to craft?  Work during the day?  Well, these 
workshops are just for you.  
There will be two workshops 
in May; one on the 18 and 
another on the 25.  Both will 
be held in the quilt room from 
7 till 9 pm.  We will be making 
Prayer Bracelets and ribbon 
ornaments to be sold at the Bazaar.     
Thank You,                    Pat Jenkins/ Diane Miller 
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PRAYER 

Here I am once again, pleading for pray-ers to fill 
the hours during our regularly scheduled services 
by participating in our Hedge Prayer Ministry.  That 
ministry is being expanded to include those who 
want to come to the church by 7:15 am to pray at 
every pew before the 8am and 9:30 am services.  
We also need those who will pray at about 10:15 
am before the 10:45 am service.  Please let Team 
Leader, Peggy Gamble or me know if you can help 
with this modified ministry.   
 
We also need additional caring Christians to be 
Sanctuary Pray-ers.  This is Keith Prueitt’s ministry, 
and he would really appreciate a call from you on 
how you can become a part of that ministry. 
 
The needs of our church, our people, our nation 
and our world are many; instead of being worried, 
or fearful. . .be prayerful.  
 
“ ‘Be careful for nothing; but in every thing by 
prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your 
requests be made known unto God.’ (Phil.4:6) 
 
This famous passage has several qualifying factors 
in the command. The very first qualifier is that we 
are to be "careful for nothing." The Greek phrase, 
meden merimnate, could well be translated "let no 
man make you worried." This phrase, it should be 
noted, is a command, not a suggestion.  
  
If we are to enjoy the peace of God promised by 
our Lord as a result of our requests, we must first 
understand that our prayers and supplications are 
presented before the Lord's throne without taking 
thought (Matthew 6:24-25) about how we might 
solve the problems.  
  
Prayer takes many forms, from the lofty 
intercession for national leaders (1 Timothy 2:1-2) 
to the unprejudiced pleading on the behalf of 
another  (Job 42:10). The Lord Himself "made 
intercession for the transgressors" (Isaiah 53:12) 
"and wondered that there was no 
intercessor" (Isaiah 59:16). Surely we can be 
faithful with this great access to the sovereign 
power of eternity.  

Yet how often do we fail with mere personal 
requests and supplications? Even the "blessing" 
that most of us offer at meal times is recognized in 
Scripture as an appropriate "prayer" and 
"thanksgiving" to the Supplier of all things (1Timothy 
4:4-5).  How much more important, then, is our 
legitimate cry for help as we face the challenges of 
ministry and spiritual warfare? Knowing that our 
"warfare" is not a "carnal" one )2Corinthians 10:4), 
we should be even more diligent in "praying always 
with all prayer and supplication" (Ephesians).” 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 
 
July 18—22 are the dates for this year’s Vacation 
Bible School.  Workers have already been collecting 
supplies, ordering materials, and getting ready for 
the 50 plus children that will enjoy the week of fun 
and learning.   Organizer, Dixie Young says  “We 
will prepare for 75, and be happy to serve the 58 or 
59 that we served last year.   
 
Grandmas and Grandpas, arrange to have the 
grandkids come during this time.  Parents, mark the 
date on your calendars.  We’ll meet from 6 pm to 
8:30 pm each evening.   
 
We’re inviting all children from age 4 through age 12 
to be a part of the excitement at our Galactic 
Blast:  Cosmic Adventure Praising God!  Crafts, 
music, games, and bible study will make this a great 
mid-summer break.  
 
And remember, we can’t pull this off without our 
many members who volunteer their time one or 
more days during the five days.  Please call Dixie 
Young at 855-7106 if you can help or just have 
questions. 
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MISSION 
 

Shoebox Ministry 
 
We delivered 119 shoe boxes in April. Hygiene 
products were delivered to Gravette Elementary 
Schools and Sunshine Sacks to Cooper 
Elementary.  We appreciate all of your donations to 
help with these projects. 
  
A big thank you to the ladies in Martha Circle.  They 
packed special bath and cosmetic items to be 
delivered to shelters for Mother's Day. 
  
Just in time for our Mother's Day purses Eunice 
Albers donated many items of Mary Kay products. 
What a treat these ladies will be in for when they 
receive their purses. 
 
Thank you to Bud and Dorthy Henke for their 
donation  in celebration of  their anniversary. 
 
 The Bella Vista Evening Lions Club sent many 
items including socks plus a cash donation.  God 
Bless you for your continuing support. 
  
Volunteers, are you wondering why no one calls 
you to work at Shoebox?  Well the truth be told, we 
have been very slow since the first of the year.  It 
seems many of our homeless left with the bad 
weather and lack of work. During the month of April 
deliveries increased  some.  As the weather 
warms  and there is an increase in outdoor work 
they will return and be in need of our help.  Seven 
Hills continues to be very busy.  Please continue to 
be in prayer for those who have needs such as 
food, money for rent, utilities, and gasoline.  
  
As always in His service, 
The Shoebox Ministry Team 
  

May Mission of the Month 
Mountain of Food 

 
This is a program designed to furnish food to stock 
the food pantry of charitable organizations.  On 
Sunday May 2, the congregation will be furnished 
an order form which lists 14 different food items, 
including the price of each item.  The giver selects 
the item(s) they wish to give, dates and signs the 
form and turns it into the Church office along with a 
check in the amount to cover the item(s) they have 
selected. The Missions Ministry Team purchases 
the food and puts it on display in the Church for all 
to see. At the end of the month, food is distributed to 
a number of charitable organizations selected by the 
Missions Ministry Team. (A sample of the form is 
shown on the back of the newsletter.) 

Habitat for Humanity 
 

Bella Vista FUMC has been asked by Habitat for 
Humanity to provide meals for the build in 
Centerton for the month of July.  We will provide a 
main course and 2 side dishes for about 12-15 
workers during the noon meal.  We will start on 
Tuesday, July 6 and serve each weekday for the 
rest of the month (19 days).  A sign-up sheet will 
be placed on the bulletin board in the hall by the 
kitchen in Becker Hall.  Please make plans for your 
group to help with this mission project as it will take 
all of us to be successful.   If you have questions 
please call Chet Campbell at 876-5172.   
 

Pak A Sak 
 

Youth bridge will be the recipient of our collection 
of food on May 16th.  The home provides safety, 
counseling, and shelter for troubled youth in 
Benton Co. They are in need of all kinds of food, 
especially cereal, fruit, soups, pasta products, and 
peanut butter. Your generosity is appreciated by All 
the agency's we serve in our area. 
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Sanctified Classifieds 
 
• Need someone who can do calligraphy to 

prepare Baptismal, Marriage, and other 
records of acknowledgement.  You can 
work from home. 

• Video-taping the 8 am service is EeeeZeee. 
• Please let us show you how so you can be 

on a rotation of about once a month.  We 
currently have three in the rotation.   

• Two volunteers to help serve and clean up 
WOW Wednesday meals.  For about 2 
hours from 4:30 - 6:30 pm.  Choose one or 
two times from May 5, 12, 19, 26, or June 
2.We’ll begin again in September. 

• We need additional volunteers for Coffee 
Service for the 9:30 and the 10:45 am 
Sunday Services.  Contact Jan Lowe for all 
positions.   

• One or two volunteers to gather information 
about new members and send write up to 
Newsletter Editor for inclusion in next 
publication.   

EMIM 

 
 
      Dear Church family, thank you all for the acts of 
kindness shared with Dad and Mom Presley 
throughout the years.  God and church were a very 
important part of their lives.   
With thankful hearts,        Scott and Linda Presley 
 
 
The whole Fitch Clan thanks our whole FUMCBV 
family for all the prayers, calls, food (!!!), memorials 
and other acts of kindness during Hal's illness and 
passing.  A special thank you goes to the Faith 5 
and Metfield Methodist Shepherd Groups, and the 
Evening Circle for their extra care during this time.   
 

Special thanks to Marion and Charlie Korns for be-
ing "on call" for baby Trent and for transportation 
needs; Pastor Verle for the visits to Hal in the hos-
pital and hospice; Pastor Sara and Bill Bainbridge 
and Jan Lowe for their loving concern and friend-
ship; and to Mark Anderson and Sharon Golaway 
for the special music at Hal's Memorial Service.   
 

We felt every prayer and we feel your love.  God 
Bless each of you. 
                                                            Sandy Fitch 
                                             Harold & Tibbie Fitch 
                                   John & Jean (Fitch) Justice 
                                    and the whole "Fitch Clan" 

 
 
 
We wish to say a big "Thank You" to the dozen or 
so people who volunteered at Helping Hands on 
April 3.  Their staff really appreciates being given a 
break  on the week-end - especially when Saturday 
seems to be one of their busiest days.   

B.J. Raney and Keith Prueitt 
 

 
There is no way we can adequately express our 
appreciation for our brothers and sisters in our 
church.  Expressions of caring and comfort have 
lifted our hearts. We thank God for it all. 

Harold & Tibbie Fitch 

THA�K YOU   THA�K YOU, cont’d   

Many thanks to my church family for the many 
cards, notes and comforting comments about the 
loss of my son John recently.  John had many 
friends during his fifty-nine years.  He traveled to 
Europe and India alone after serving a hitch in the 
U.S. Navy as a Hospital Corpsman.  He was quick 
to help anyone in need and always had a smile in 
his hello.  I am certain he has found his mother and 
a nephew in Heaven.  I am grateful for your prayers 
and acts of kindness. 

Jack Collins 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to all the MM's. 
It was gratifying to be able to call people to help 
with the Hal Fitch funeral and know that everyone 
would be so willing to help. All  the cookies 
were  delicious! A big hug to Mona and Ralph for all 
their help in the kitchen and to Chet for taking care 
of the coffee.      Thanks,  Cheryl Campbell 
 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 

 

Page 10 May, 2010  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Pizza winners for Methodist Men’s Golf  
for February and March: 

            Alan Packard  Greg Franklin 
             Bob Sanders  Chet Campbell 
          Jim Prather 
 

MENS SPRING PANCAKE 
BREAKFAST 

 

Friday, May 7 
 

6am till 1pm 
 

Come and enjoy Pancakes,  
Sausage or Ham, Juice 

and an endless cup of coffee. 
Come to eat, come to work.  Contact 

Don Hedman to pour coffee. 

BOOKS ON TAPE (Donation) 
The Path of Daggers by Robert Jordan 
The Book of Illusions by Paul Auster 
Small Town by Lawrence Block 
Wild Fire by Nelson DeMille 
Home Before Dark by Susan Wiggs 
The Tutor by Peter Abrahams 
Come the Spring by Julie Garwood 
State of Fear by Michael Crichton 
The Web by Jonathan Kellerman 
The Mark of the Assassin by Daniel Silva 
Hornet Flight by Ken Follett 
Sole Survivor by Dean Koontz 
The Night Country by Stewart O’Nan 
Across the Nightingale Floor by Lian Hearn 
The Zero Game by Brad Meltzer 
The Fist of God by Frederick Forsyth 
The Tower and the Hive by Anne McCaffrey 
The Codex by Douglas Preston 
Dune House Harkonnen by Brian Herbert 
Dune House Atreides by Brain Herbert 
Star Wars Ep.1 The Phantom Menace by Terry Brooks 
The Summons by John Grisham 
Sons of Fortune by Jeffrey Archer 
Just One Look by Harlan Coben 
The Alibi by Sandra Brown 
Who Moved My Cheese? By Spencer Johnson, M.D. 
  
 

FICTION: 
 

HOME TO HEATHER CREEK SERIES: 
 

1. Before The Dawn by Carolyne Aarsen 
2. Sweet September by Tricia Goyer 

3. Circle of Grace by Leslie Gould 
4. Homespun Harvest by Robert Elmer 

5. A Patchwork Christmas by Kristin Eckhardt 

6. An Abundance of Blessing by Carolyne Aarsen 
7. Every Sunrise by Tricia Goyer 
8. Promise of Spring by Leslie Gould 

9. April’s Hope by Robert Elmer.  

10. Seeds of Faith by Kristin Eckhardt 
11.  On the Right Path by Diann Hunt 
12.  Sunflower Serenade by Tricia Goyer 
 

Get to know Bob and Charlotte Stevenson, who are 
raising their 3 grandchildren on the family farm after 
a tragic accident changes all of their lives forever. 

BOOK NOOK U�ITED METHODIST 

ME� 

 
The Methodist Men's dinner meeting will be May 
12 at 6:30 pm.  Our program is "in the works" but 
we will be feasting on Papa Mike's Lasagna, salad, 
desert and drinks.  We should have a preliminary 
report on the results of the Pancake 
Breakfast.  Invite another church member to share 
the ride to dinner with you. 
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We’re Here to Serve You 
 

Senior Pastor - Rev. Sara Bainbridge 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Verle Shoemaker 
Asst. to Sr. Pastor & Dir. of Lay Ministries—   

Jan Lowe 
Director of Children’s Ministry - Carrie Drish 
Director of Youth Ministry - Danette Baker 

Dir. of Music Ministries - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 
Handbell Director - Dawn Thompson 

Organist/Pianist - Roiselle Grim 
Praise Team Leader - Shannon Wicker 

Worship Leader - Garrett Greer 
Director of Media Ministries - Troy Jorgensen 

Financial Secretary - Marge Smith 

Treasurer - Amy Gilmore 
Church Secretary - Barb Mauthe 

 

 

 

Phone: (479) 855-1158 

Fax: (479) 855-0850 

To the Home of …  

First United Methodist Church Of Bella Vista  

20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista, AR 72715 

 WOW Wednesday 

Class 

Begins May 5, for four 

weeks. 

6:15 - 7:45 pm 

 

 

“Just Walk Across the Room”  
Facilitator - Bill Bainbridge 

 
This class is intended as a supplement to the 
sermon series Pastor Sara will begin on May 2.  
What if you knew that by simply crossing the 
room and saying hello to someone, you could 
change that person’s forever?  Come and learn 
how to let the Holy Spirit guide you to make 
others feel truly welcome. 

Watch for your order form in the bulletins 

during the next few weeks.  If everyone will do 

a little, you will be surprised by how much we 

can accomplish. 
 

First United Methodist Church Bella Vista 

Mountain of Food 

Food for the Hungry in Arkansas 

2010 Order Form 
 

Your �ame____________________   

Item     Cost  

____ Corn (24 cans)   $13.92 
____ Green Beans (24 cans)   $13.92 
____ Pork & Beans (24 cans)  $12.00 
____ Peas (24 cans)                                 $13.92 
____ Applesauce (12 jars)                       $15.36 
____ Macaroni & Cheese (24 boxes) $10.56 
____ Instant Sliced Potatoes (12 boxes)  $15.48 
____ Mixed Soups (24 cans)  $12.48 
____ Tuna (48 cans)   $37.44 
____ Rice (1 case of 4 lb. bags)  $12.54 
____ Peanut Butter (12 jars)  $17.28 
 
Please make checks payable to FUMCBV. Mark in the 
Memo section: “Mountain of Food.”  Thank you! 


